

MCCORKLE PTSO MEETING MINUTES

Date: 3/3/2025

Time: 6:09pm

Facilitator: Nora Corral

IN ATTENDANCE

Ana Egurrola, Arlene Leon, Nora Corral, Celeste Atkins, Pedro Diaz, Christopher Rodman, Karina Perez, Angelique Tadeo, Richard Corral, Lizbeth. Robert Carrillo, Jacque Carrillo, Dr. Valencia, Ramona Durazo

PRESIDENT UPDATES

PRINCIPAL

Benchmark testing, soccer playoffs and all the events PTSO. Got an audit for language to see how dual language is doing. There are more students that take the Azalea than 18 schools combined in Tucson.

BUDGET (TREASURER UPDATES)

\$5,518.49 in the budget with a \$807.63 pending deposit= \$6,326.12

NEW BUSINESS

- Nora discussed to Admin that the meeting she hosted was not successful. Not promoted correctly.
- Discussed doing a rock path where students can paint themselves in order to replace the spring egg hunt festivities. Discussed logistics of how frequently the students would be able to visit the rock path. Will vote on it next month.
- Nora expressed wanting to do more evening events for a night event for families.
- Talked about doing ice cream during fire drill, needing date. Discussed that it would be the soccer game instead, that was voted 2/10/25.
- Celeste shared the online store, explained that PTSO will get profit every quarter from the seller.
- Nora asked how PTSO could help support the elementary dance. Nora suggested if they help provide food or free entrances. Ms. Contreras stated that would be awesome, doing it as a raffle, saying some students can win an entrance.
- Nora motioned to help with the elementary school dance to not exceed the amount of \$600 to offer entrance tickets and supplies to assist with the preparing of the elementary dance. Ana seconds. All voted in favor, motioned passed.
- Dr. Valencia thanked the committee for their support and everything they do. Dr. Valencia brought up that he was asked by students to start a girls flag football. Explained the process of creating the sport, doesn't exist in TUSD yet but have been practicing more like a club. For AIA

rules, need specific flags. Have had 4-5 club meetings, have about 20 students show up consistently, have officers, 6th, 7th and 8th girls involved. Jacque would like to motion an amount to not exceed \$600 for shirts, footballs and flags. Richard 2nd. All voted in favor, motion passed.

- Arlene brought up about doing a fundraiser at Dave and Busters due to them giving 50% back to schools. Arlene motioned to do a fundraiser at Dave and Busters in the month of March and proceeds go to Field Day.
- Recapped dates of events: Fundraiser Dip N Dots: March 21st and May 2nd , May 2nd rock day (if voted on), Fundraiser of Dave and Busters a day in March

NEXT MEETING

PTSO via zoom link

PTSO meeting concluded at 7:36pm